

# NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING



**Date:** June 6th, 2023

**Location:** St. George SWC

**Opening:** 5:00 pm

**12 Traditions:** Nanette

**12 Concepts:** Joel

**Service Prayer:** Jarrod

**Approval of last months minutes:** Passed

## Attendance

Paul B, Maegan S, Jen J, Staci B, Kodi, Tasha C, Steve, Kaden S, Joel, Jarrod, Susan, Aubrey, Nicole, Patrick, Nanette, Matthew, Rosanne, Rachel, Rosemary, Mark, Elizabeth, Lindsay, Thomas, Jeri, Kevin, Angie S., Richard, Matt A., Scott L., Amy W., Alexys, Amanda C., Eric, Mikey,

**Excused:**

**Unexcused:** Sasha, Layton, Landon, Tyson

## Executive Reports

### CHAIR - Staci B

Good afternoon area,

There are quite a few things to cover and I hope I can make this all sound sensical.

Last area felt divided, to me. I understand that we are all not going to agree - and the important thing is that every voice needs to be heard and every voice matters.

With that said, there were rumors floating around, about the Hilton and SUACNA not being allowed back. I personally spoke with Shawnee and she said she would love to have us back at the Hilton and she has no issues with us or anyone related to NA. I hope this reminds us,

including me, to ensure we have all the information before we react or respond. As I type this, I am really talking to myself.

Another opportunity we have in this fellowship is a chance to learn. A member brought up some crucial points regarding the traditions and concepts. While some may not understand, may not agree, may have different interpretations, every single voice here matters. Sometimes stopping to look at the 30,000 foot view is critical. Thank you all for being patient with me as we sent a few proposals back with new information.

Thank you to everyone who continues to show up each month, and serve! We can't do this without you, nor would we want to!!

Last but not least - where are we all going to eat after! I miss those times!

Thank you for allowing me to learn in service,  
Love, Staci B

## **CO CHAIR - Jen J.**

NO REPORT

## **SECRETARY - Kodi M**

NO REPORT

## **TREASURER'S REPORT - Jeri D**

Hello ASC,

Thomas and I went through the last 4 years that he was treasurer and are compiling a report with all of the paperwork from the bank, Venmo and receipts to turn over to the area body for an audit, this should be ready by the next ASC meeting.

It was reported at last area that the cash donation was \$433.96, this was incorrect, the actual deposit was \$441.96.

There was a transfer to literature for all of the books that were purchased for the homegroups in the amount of \$1856.59. There was also a transfer to SUACNA in the amount of \$283.87 from their event via Venmo.

Angie and I were going to meet up before this ASC meeting, however, due to an unforeseen personal event it has been postponed until next month.

Our ending balance this month is \$15,803.69 - \$4,000 in reserves which leaves us with an available balance of \$11,803.69.

Thank you for allowing us to serve.

Jeri & Angie

Date	Description	Income	Expense	Check #	Balance
					\$17,003.72
5/15/23	Venmo 7th	\$ 72.80			\$72.80
5/15/23	April 7th deposit	\$ 479.93			\$479.93
5/15/23	May 7th deposit	\$ 441.96			\$441.96
5/15/23	Zoom		\$ (33.96)		-\$33.96
5/15/23	PO Box reimbursement		\$ (245.00)	1245	-\$245.00
5/17/23	Books for homegroups		\$ (1,856.59)	Transfer	-\$1,856.59
5/19/23	Dave Jones meeting list - mailing & gas for deliveries		\$ (22.79)	1272	-\$22.79
5/22/23	T-Mobile (Hotspot)		\$ (14.44)		-\$14.44
5/24/23	Venmo	\$ 328.87			\$328.87
5/30/23	Transfer to SUACNA (from event Venmo)		\$ (283.87)		-\$283.87
5/31/23	Interest	\$ 0.06			\$0.06
6/2/23	Bella Vista Storage		\$ (67.00)		-\$67.00
					\$15,803.69

Ending Balance	\$ 15,803.69		<b>Committee Budgets</b>		
Prudent Reserve	-\$1,000.00		PR	\$ 4,104.85	
Operating Reserve	-\$3,000.00		Struggling mtgs	\$ 200.00	
			Policy	\$ 300.00	
<b>\$ Available</b>					
<b>\$</b>	<b>\$11,803.69</b>		H&I	\$ 1,783.02	
			CCGC	\$ 1,090.00	
			Entertainment	\$ 3,000.00	
			Executive	\$ 4,298.17	
			Literature	\$ 175.00	
			Total	<b>\$ 14,951.04</b>	

## RCM REPORT - Patrick

Hello asc.

Bare with me this is a long one.

I asked the regional body there take on 2 items.

1 hospitality for convention. They suggested we only do confections. Or do it out of a couple of hotel rooms.

2 is purchasing a grill or generator for event against our traditions/concept. They said no. It helps our primary purpose.

- Next RSC meeting on July 16th at the East Flamingo Library w/ RSC elections from 11-12 and 12-3 regional assembly which all GSRs are expected to attend.
- All regional positions will be open for elections in July
- There is a member interested in heading a Regional Unities and Activities Committee. Please discuss this with your areas and bring back your decision to next RSC
- Convention committee is in need of Secretary

- Please review the Letter from the Webservant and the Word from Your Meeting List Coordinator at your area!
- All meeting lists will now be printed and brought to RSC, they will no longer be delivered to different Areas or individual people. Please plan to have your RCM or someone from your area attend RSC to get your meeting schedules!
- The PR Committee has open positions of Vice Chair and rack coordinator.
- Southern Nevada Area is still in need of an RCM2, Vice Treasurer, Vice Secretary.
- NXNW area is in need of an Assistant Treasurer
- H&I announcements:
  - We are always in need of soft cover basic texts to hand out. We are always doing a book drive so if you could continue to announce and collect books for us that would be amazing.
  - Next month in June is elections for new positions to begin in July. The new H and I Chair will be acclimated by Region in July. All the administrative positions will be open for members with the willingness to serve.
  - There are several new facilities that are being covered by H & I to include the following.
    - Luxe Treatment Center
    - Desert Winds
    - Virtue
    - Crossroads x 2
  - Additionally, we still need members to support the following facilities.
    - Fearless Kind
    - Nestled Recovery,
    - CCDC women need 2 panel leaders.
    - 1 panel leader for City Jail women's and City Jail men.
- The next H and I meeting will be Saturday June 3rd @ 11 AM at the Rooms
- Please Remember to Review the Regional Calendar to avoid any conflicting dates of events.

- All meeting changes need to be sent to [meeting\\_changes@region51na.org](mailto:meeting_changes@region51na.org) as soon as possible, as they are updated on the regional website regularly.
- There are many upcoming events and happenings, as well as new meeting information. Please see the attached fliers for details to report to your areas.
- The Next RSC meeting is July 16th at the East Flamingo Library w/ RSC elections from 11-12 and 12-3 regional assembly. GSRs are expected to attend

Thank you for allowing me to be of service

Patrick S

## **ENTERTAINMENT - Tyson H**

NO REPORT

## **H&I - Nicole L**

Addict, Nicole. Hello NA family. We had our business meeting Friday June 2nd at the Southwest center at 6:00 p.m. in room 208. Orientation was held at 5:30. We had a short and sweet business meeting. All facilities are doing great, all positions are filled. We are seeing clients from the treatment centers in meetings out in the community. Our next business meeting will be the first Friday of the month in July. Which is July 7th at 6:00 p.m. at the Southwest center in room 208. Orientation is available at 5:30 for anyone who needs to be oriented. It is also available on zoom ID 719-844-7092. Super excited about the convention! love you all! thanks for allowing me to be of service.

## **PR Report – Steve F.**

PR met via zoom 05/31/23 at 6:30, after a small technical glitch, we needed to shift to another member's Zoom account for the meeting. Those present were Dave J, Rachel D, Mike M and yours truly.

Web servant report: The web servant has been kept busy with the current site and the needs of SUACNA. After the convention, they will be directing their focus to the new business account and making the necessary adjustments to make sure the new site is fully functional. The Web Servant (Rachel D) or the Alt Web Servant (Mike M) will be contacting the Area Treasurer (Yay, Jeri) to secure the monies for the new site business account.

Lit and Meeting Lists: The new meeting schedules should be ready for area distribution by 06/02/23 and Literature levels, for PR, are at par. All is well.

Outreach: Our Outreach person had a prior commitment and was unable to attend. So, no report.

Discussions: We still have positions open on the PR committee. Secretary (6 mo), Phonline Coordinator (1 yr), Events Coordinator (2 yr), Vice/Alt Chair (1 yr). Please announce this in your meetings.

Community Care (Business) Cards. Two committee members have contacts to explore for Law Enforcement. There was a short discussion about contacting Fire Paramedics and the Ambulance Company for CCC (Community Care Cards) distribution. Also, we could use some help from Cedar City, Mesquite, Kanab and Beaver to achieve total NASU area coverage. We are

looking to establish a procedure for contact and distribution, of said cards, so that future PR committees have a path to follow and don't have to re-invent the wheel.

We have lost Richfield, secondary to them, being unable to secure a stable meeting place.

## **SUACNA XV - Maegan S**

Good evening area

Less than a week to go YAHOO

pretty much everything is done and in place, we are waiting for itinerary boards and that's the last thing needing to come in. I don't have the current balance as of today, last Sunday our balance was 10,914\$ we had a registration drive and have done our best to get the numbers up for the banquet. I'm certain this will be an amazing event and absolutely beautiful. Can't wait to see you all there Friday. Have a wonderful week

Thank you for allowing me to serve.

We have a nomination for SUACNA XVI chair

Kodi M.

## **CCGC - Jarrod M.**

Hello NA Family! CCGC had its business meeting last night. We had 11 in attendance, which is great! We have a campfire meeting coming up on Tuesday, June 6th at 3 Peaks! Fellowshiping starts at 7:30 followed by the meeting at 8. We will have s'mores and water. We brought in \$20 which we will be turning into the treasurer.

We have an event coming up on Tuesday, June 27 out at Woods Ranch! Come be a part of this Fellowshiping Frenzy! We will be having walking tacos/chicken tostadas. Cornhole, Horseshoes, & Volleyball! There is a kid's pond up there so bring fishing gear if you would like! We will be having a campfire meeting at this event. It will be from 6-10 pm. We are asking for \$245 to cover the food and the pavilion for this event.

We discussed our campout and we have tentative dates of August 25-27th. We will be doing this at 3 peaks again this year. To rent the group camp spot it will be \$105. We are hoping that we can also put in a proposal for the money for the camp spot. We can go in on Monday and reserve the camp spot. We discussed planning our campout at Navajo Lake next year.

Our next business meeting is July 7th at 7:00 pm in the small room at the KKCB

Thanks for allowing me to serve!

## **LITERATURE - Alexys P.**

Hey family my name is Alexys and i am an addict. Literature collected \$498. We were able to fulfill most of all the groups' orders this month. I want to thank everyone that helped the committee out and that was of service. We are grateful to be of service and to be able to help the fellowship. We were able to get books for the homegroups to distribute to the newcomers. Also, a new item has just been released A special edition of *A Spiritual Principle a Day* is now available for purchase at \$35, plus shipping and handling It's a hardcover, numbered, and slip-cased book, with colored accents and a stitched-in satin bookmark. If your interested in getting one please contact me. That's all I have for now,If you have any questions or concerns please let me know. Thank you

## **POLICY COMMITTEE - Mikey N.**

Hello Area

I had a meeting this month on Zoom.

I have an official resignation from my committee, mainly Dave J. taking some time away from the committee.

I was able to complete the updated language from the new PR position and that has been added to the existing guidelines. I was going to send the new guidelines to the secretary, but discovered some issues with current and old guidelines on the website.

I will bring this up in open forum..

In addition to this, I am finding some issues with H&I guideline access.

I have also reached out to a few other areas to review their area guidelines, focusing on the scope of the Policy Committee.

The goals are still the same.

Update guidelines, one committee at a time. Style of format. The plan is to update each committee guideline, one at a time to have a consistent format, and any updated language or processes.

Scope of policy committee: We would like to review the scope of the committee now, compared to what the original intention was.



The next business meeting will be Wednesday, June 21st @ 7:30 pm on Zoom.  
 Thanks for allowing me to serve,

Mikey N

## GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Atd	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar)  Thomas B	16	3	\$32.75	Average is 16  Self supporting  Area donation of 32.75  3 new comer's  Needs Alt Gsr
Bridging The Gap  Amy W  ALT: Sascha G	21	2	\$25	Addict named Amy. Hi family. Bridging The Gap has an average attendance of 21, 2 newcomers and a \$25.00 area donation. All services positions are full and we are fully self supporting. Thanks for allowing me to serve.
Circle of Hope  Richard R.	20	1	\$48	Average attendance 20 1 new comer Area donation \$48 Everything is going well And all positions are filled
Circle of Sisters Christine S	7	1	\$0	Will be having this meeting during the convention.

<p><b>Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Jarrod M</b></p>	<p>25-30</p>	<p>0</p>	<p>\$20</p>	<p>0 newcomers 25-30 in attendance We are fully self supporting All positions are filled 20 dollar area donation Meeting is at the KKCB Sunday night at 8 p.m Thanks for allowing me to serve</p>
<p><b>Glimmer of Hope GSR: Nanette</b></p>	<p>20-25</p>	<p>1</p>	<p>\$20</p>	<p>Hello family, Glimmer of hope meets Saturday night from 8pm till 9pm at east side canyon park in cedar city. We are fully self-supporting with an area donation of \$20. We had an average attendance of 20-25 with 1 newcomer. Thank you for letting me be of service</p>
<p><b>Hope Dealers GSR: Lia Alt GSR:</b></p>	<p>14</p>	<p>6</p>	<p>\$25</p>	<p>My name is Lia, I am the <b>GSR</b> for NA Hope Dealers 7:30 @ switchpoint. This month we had 14 in attendance, 0 total newcomers, 25 area donation. We are fully self supporting, and are still in desperate need of some home group members. We only have 3 home group member and lots of open positions including alt GSR. We are a super struggling meeting! Thank you for allowing me to serve.</p>

<b>Hold on Pain Ends</b> <b>Richfield</b> <b>Kyle</b>				No longer meeting
<b>It Works How &amp; Why</b> <b>Cedar City</b> <b>GSR: Susan</b> <b>Alt: Lindsey</b>	35-40	3	\$28.77	It Works How & Why Meeting time is 7:30 pm on Thursdays Place is the KKCB Attendance has been a steady 35-40 people over the last few weeks Newcomers 3 Area donation \$27  We are self-supporting. We did fill our position for alt GSR! Thanks for allowing me to serve
<b>Kanab NA Recovery Group</b> <b>GSR: Lacey H</b> <b>Alt: Bruce</b>				
<b>KISS Meeting</b> <b>Cassie</b> <b>Alt-GSR: Matt H</b>	26	2	\$0	Hi all!  Kiss meeting is doing well, fully self supporting, with no issues. Our average attendance has been 26 with 2 total newcomers. We do not have an area donation this month.  Thank you for allowing to serve!!
<b>La Nueva Vida</b> <b>GSR: Paco</b>				
<b>Ladies First</b> <b>GSR: Amanda C</b>	20	1	\$0	Hello ASC  I'm an addict named Amanda

<b>ALT: Emily J</b>				<p>Ladies First meets every Sunday at 11:30am at Southwest Behavioral Health Center in St. George.</p> <p>Our average attendance is 20. I'm unsure of how many newcomers.</p> <p>We will not be making a donation this month.</p> <p>All positions are filled and we are self supporting.</p> <p>Thank you for allowing me to serve.</p> <p>Amanda C</p>
<b>Live &amp; Let Live (Cedar)</b> <b>GSR: Landon</b>				<p>I'm sorry NA family for not sending an email for my absence due to the softball tournament.</p>
<b>Living Clean (Cedar)</b> <b>GSR: Rhonda</b> <b>Alt: GSR Nanette</b>	30-35	6	\$23	
<b>Living in the Moment</b> <b>Mark D</b>			\$0	
<b>Living the Steps</b> <b>GSR: Matt A.</b> <b>ALT: Meghan W.</b>	8	0	\$0	<p>Group Name - Living the Steps / Monday's 7pm  Attendance - 8 -10 per meeting  Area Donation - \$0  Total Newcomers - 0</p> <p>GSR - Matt A  Email - <a href="mailto:mademski13@gmail.com">mademski13@gmail.com</a>  Phone - 302-893-4611  Alt GSR - Meghan W  Email - <a href="mailto:meghanalexander@msn.com">meghanalexander@msn.com</a>  Phone - 801 -979-6209</p>

				<p>Meeting Time - 7:00 pm - 8:15 pm Meeting Place - New Promise Lutheran Church</p> <p>Report - the meeting is going great but could use some additional support / attendance. Please feel free to announce / spread the word.</p>
<b>Lost and Found</b> <b>GSR: Aubrey</b>	60	2-3	\$0	<p>Hello I'm Aubrey I'm an addict! Lost and found meets Tuesday night at 7pm at the room at the square. Meeting is fully self supporting, we had an average of 50 in attendance and an average of 2-3 newcomers. Thanks for allowing me to serve.</p>
<b>Lost Dreams Awakened</b> <b>GSR: Rustin C.</b> <b>Alt: Jesse S.</b>	50	5	\$100	<p>Hey family the lost dreams awakened NA meeting is held on Sunday nights at 7:39 pm.. we are fully self supporting and all of our service positions are full.. we've had approximately 5 new comers and we are making a \$100.00 donation to area.. thank you for allowing me to serve..</p>
<b>Men's Spiritual Meeting Sunday</b> <b>Kaden S</b> <b>ALT: James</b>	15	1	\$0	<p>About 15 in attendance.. We had one newcomer. No area donation this month. The meeting is fully self-supporting. Thank you for allowing me to serve.</p>
<b>Mesquite Misfits</b> <b>GSR: Scotty</b>				
<b>NA Humpday</b> <b>GSR: Eric Mc</b>	20-25	2	\$0	

<b>Newcomer's Meeting</b> Tasha C.	72	5	\$0	Hello! Average attendance is 72 10 new comers No area donation Meeting is self supporting and doing well Thank you for allowing me to serve
<b>NA Rox (Formally known as the nooner)</b> Pamela	8	0	\$0	Hello, Our meetings for the month of May, averaged 8 persons per meeting. We had one newcomer, All positions are currently filled, and we are totally self-supporting.  Thank you,  Pam Jessee, Secretary
<b>Saturday Men's Meeting</b> Dave J			\$0	
<b>Beaver meeting</b>				
<b>Sunrise GSR: Teish</b>	20	1	\$0	Hi,  Sunrise na meets every Wednesday morning at 7 am at the alano club. We are fully self supporting with an average attendance of 20 people a week and 1 new comer.  Thank you for allowing me to serve
<b>Staying Alive (Salina)</b>				
<b>Sunday Night Candlelight</b> GSR: Mat S	38	2	\$6.05	

<b>We Unite on Tuesday Night</b> <b>GSR: Mikey</b> <b>Alt: Nick</b>	5	0	\$0	Meeting held down stairs at the SWC Tuesdays at 8:45 p.m.
<b>Welcome Home</b> <b>GSR: Kevin K</b>	15-20	2-3	\$0	<b>WELCOME HOME MEETING GSR REPORT 06/03/23</b>  ATTENDANCE: 15-20  NEWCOMERS: 2-3  7TH TRADITION: NONE  MEETING IS SELF-SUFFICIENT, RENT UP TO DATE.  GOING TO BE ADDING "IT WORKS HOW AND WHY" READING TO OUR FORMAT.  IN SERVICE:            KEVIN K. / GSR

**TOTAL AREA DONATION: \$499.51 with Venmo**

**TOTAL: \$499.51**

**Literature: \$498.00**

## **Break 10 min**

**Break Time: 5:58 Be back: 6:07**

**Consensus**

**Seconded by: Re-Open: GSR Count:**

## Open Forum

-CCGC with me asking for \$245 for an event on the 27th of June and also \$105 to reserve a camping spot at 3 Peaks for their campout August 25-27th

-Discussed that more than a weeks notice should be given to the fellowship before SUACNA holds their elections. Also that it would be helpful to have more knowledge about what is going on with SUACNA since it was only brought up last month that this subcommittee would need help financially with the hospitality room. SUACNA is aware that the elections came out of normal order, nothing in the guidelines states when elections must be done. It was announced at meetings as well as on social media and Zoom was an option for those who wanted to serve. Elections were done earlier this year to prevent being behind in all the planning. It was discussed that it is a good idea to do the elections earlier.

-Alt secretary has 2 consecutive unexcused absences. It does state in the guidelines he is required to be here. The chair will reach out to him and lovingly discuss the situation. We never want to deny anyone the opportunity to serve but we also hold others accountable.

-Treasurer needs to make some purchases for them to be effective, it was decided she would make the purchases and bring the receipt for a reimbursement from the executive body budget.

-PR needs a reimbursement of \$11.87

-It was discussed while voting on last month's proposals that we may not be doing CBDM correctly. Right now we are doing a hybrid of CBDM and Roberts rules. It was discussed that we need a better understanding and a clearer idea of how CBDM should be run. An adhawk committee was put into place to help make decisions on how we want to run CBDM all the way or hybrid. They will come to us with the pros and cons of each. John G will be leading the adhawk committee and will have the information by August area. Until then we will be doing it the way we have been until a new way is voted in.

-Another 30 minutes was added to the meeting as it will be going past 7:30



## Old Business

Proposal #1: Made by Dave J.

To Reimburse Dave J. \$22.79 for meeting list mailings and gas for delivery. Intent is to pay out bills. **PASSED**

Proposal #2: Made by Nanette

To ask for \$1,462.70 to send 6 people from cedar city to region 51 convention.

\$320.90 for two queens X 3 \$962.70

\$100 deposit for rooms X 3 \$300

\$200 gas for 2 vehicles round trip \$200 grand total \$1462.70

\$300 will be returned after getting the deposits back from the room.

Intent is to be of service at region 51 for assisting to sell literature **TABLED**

Proposal #3: Made by Kevin K.

To limit discussion at open forum to the executive body and GSR's

intent is to make ASC meeting more smooth and encourage more people to be a part of area service. **FAILED**

Proposal #4: Made by Dave J.

To reconsider the purchase of the grill and generator based on adherence to our 11th concept. Intent is to be in harmony with the spirit of the 12 concepts and our area guidelines.

**PASSED**

Proposal #5: Made by Tyson

To reimburse Tyson \$140 for expenses at the last area entertainment event. Intent is to carry the message.

**PASSED**

Proposal #6: Made by Tyson H. (Area Entertainment)

To Reimburse Tyson \$294 to reserve the Effie Beckstrom camp spot for 9/22 to 9/24 for the annual camp out. In intent is the have the campout and show the newcomer they can have fun in recovery

**PASSED**

Proposal #7: Made by Nicole

To reimburse Nicole \$20.60 that she spent on candy for the last event. Intent is to show up and support SUACNA with our carnival game. **PASSED**

Proposal #8: Made by Nicole for H&I

30 basic texts \$457.20

2 JFT \$23.96

5 SPAD \$72.80

5 it works how and why \$59.90      Total of \$613.86

Intent is to stock up literature for H&I making sure we have it available and don't have to wait.

This is to further carry the message to the still-suffering addict.

**PASSED**

Proposal #9: Made by Paul B

To reimburse Paul B. for payment to the US postal service for the annual rental fee of the NASU PO box in the amount of \$245 including \$20 late fee. Intent is to open the PO box closed for lapsed renewal payment.

**PASSED**

Proposal #10: Made by Steve F.

Pay \$240 to upgrade the website to a professional account to allow us to upgrade the website. Intent is to continue running the website with our area information.

**PASSED**

Proposal #11: Made by Tiffany

\$1,500 to help cover the cost of SUACNA XV hospitality room. Intent to spread the message to the addict who still suffers.

**PASSED**

## **New Business**

Proposal #1: Made by Steve F.

To reimburse Dave J. \$11.85 for gas and mailing expenses for meeting lists. Intent is to pay our previously approved expenses.

**PASSED**

Proposal #2: Made by Jarrod

For \$105 to reserve the camp ground at 3 peaks for CCGC campout on August 25-27th 2023  
Intent is to be self supporting and reserve our spot at the campground.

**PASSED**

Proposal #3: Made by Jarrod

For \$245 for CCGC event on June 27th 2023. Intent to show the newcomer that we can stay clean and have fun in recovery.

**PASSED**

Nomination for SUACNA XVI chair Made by Maegan S.

The nomination is Kodi M.

Qualification: My clean date is 04/11/2020 I have a sponsor and have worked one round of steps. I am currently serving as co-chair of SUACNA XV. I have been the secretary of SUACNA and have served on several of the subcommittees such as merchandise, registration, and BST. I have also served at an area level as a GSR and am currently the secretary. I love service it has been a huge part of my recovery, and I have a special place in my heart for SUACNA.

**BACK TO GROUPS**

## **Back to Groups**

Nomination for SUACNA XVI chair Made by Maegan S.

The nomination is Kodi M.

Qualification: My clean date is 04/11/2020 I have a sponsor and have worked one round of steps. I am currently serving as co-chair of SUACNA XV. I have been the secretary of SUACNA and have served on several of the subcommittees such as merchandise, registration, and BST. I have also served at an area level as a GSR and am currently the secretary. I love service it has been a huge part of my recovery, and I have a special place in my heart for SUACNA.

**BACK TO GROUPS**

## **NA Related Announcements**

# **Current Area Positions to be Filled**

NONE!! All positions are filled!

# Struggling meetings

**Closing**

**Next Area**

**Date: July 8th, 2023**

**Location: - Cedar City SWC @ 5:00 - 4:30 pm for literature.**

Minutes composed by Kodi M

For any corrections please email [secretary@nasouthernutah.org](mailto:secretary@nasouthernutah.org)